
 

NJSSA Meeting Minutes for January 17, 2015 

 
 
The meeting began with a moment of silence and prayer for all deceased league officials, 
players and for all our troops in Afghanistan and around the world.  Also, for for Norm Stumpf 
and Howie Marlin both of whom are not feeling well and were unable to make the meeting. 
 

Held on 1/17/2015 at Omega Diner, North Brunswick, NJ 

 

There were only 7 persons in attendance, 4 of whom were from Morris County.  The attendees 

were Bob Lorincz, Jerry Yaros, Pete Osborn, Al Cheli, Frank Shapiro, Gene Stracco and Tony 

Ciavatta. 

  

No word was received by me as to why Charlie Dilkes, Art Kopacz, Dick Raymond and no 

representative from Monmouth County were present.  Dick Cero did advise that he would not be 

able to make the meeting.  It's pretty sad when guys don't have the decency or courtesy to send 

an email indicating they are unable to make a meeting especially when I sent out 2 or 3 

reminders. 

  

The consensus of opinion of those at the meeting was that the 50+ and 60+ tournaments should 

be held in September and 50+ teams should be notified that all games will be played with 11 

players, as Middlesex County uses 11 players in all their regular season games.  It was also 

agreed that teams can add 4 players from other teams from their same division or a lower 

division. 

  

NEXT MEETING: The next meeting will be as follows and if you are not able to attend then 

please extend the courtesy of letting me know. 

 
DATE:    March 7, 2014 (SATURDAY)  
TIME:     9:00 AM  
PLACE:  OMEGA DINER, NORTH BRUNSWICK, NJ  
 
The above information is for the record and for future reference. Hopefully everyone reads, 
digests and retains the information.  
 
 
Thank You,  
 

Tony Ciavatta 


